
 

 

 

MEMORANDUM 
  

TO: Heads and Acting Heads of Departments and Agencies 

FROM: Charles Ezell, Acting Director, U.S. Office of Personnel Management  

DATE: February 24, 2025 

RE: Guidance on Government-wide email What did you do last week? 

 

The U.S. Office of Personnel Management (“OPM”) recently sent the following email to 

all Executive Branch employees from hr@opm.gov: 

 

Subject: What did you do last week? 

 

Please reply to this email with approx. 5 bullets of what you accomplished last 

week and cc your manager. 

 

Please do not send any classified information, links, or attachments. 

 

Deadline is this Monday at 11:59 p.m. EST. 

 

Responses to this email should be directed to agency leadership, with a copy to OPM at 

hr@opm.gov. Agencies should review responses and evaluate nonresponses, 

considering such factors as whether the employee was on excused leave on Monday, 

February 24, 2025 or had access to email on that date. Employees on approved leave on February 

24, or who lacked access to email, are not expected to respond by the deadline. Agency heads 

may exclude personnel from this expectation at their discretion and should inform OPM of the 

categories of the employees excluded and reasons for exclusion. 

 

Agencies should consider whether the expectation for employees to submit activity 

and/or accomplishment bullets should be integrated into the agency’s Weekly Activity Report or 

future required organizational activity reporting in order provide an enterprise-wide view of 

workforce achievements and organizational trends. Furthermore, agencies should consider any 

appropriate actions regarding employees who fail to respond to activity/accomplishment 

requests. It is agency leadership’s decision as to what actions are taken. 

 

At Counsel’s direction, in order to comport with the Presidential Records Act, the 

Executive Office of the President is exempted from this exercise. 

cc: Chief Human Capital Officers (CHCOs), Deputy CHCOs, Human Resources Directors, and 

Chiefs of Staff 

mailto:hr@opm.gov

